
On 11th December, the annual Year 8 Giving  

Nations Christmas Fayre took place, bringing a 

sense of excitement to the already festive  

atmosphere around college! 
 

Traditionally, Year 8 are given the task of  

organising a Christmas fete to raise money for 

their individual chosen charities. This year, Year 8 

decided to collaborate on fundraising for the  

charity the Royal Marsden Hospital. Students and 

their tutors spent weeks organising the event, 

thinking of a wide variety of stalls to draw in their 

peers. Cake sales, raffles, target games and even a staff ‘slave’ auction all made up a terrific afternoon of  

fundraising. The Christmas spirit was enhanced by many students and staff wearing Christmas jumpers - a very 

merry display! Funds are still being counted, but the total is already over £1100 - outstanding! 

 

Mr Carnie and Miss Morrish took the charity event further by organising a 

Christmas movie night; 50 students joined staff in the Sports Hall to watch ‘Elf’, 

with all the money raised also going to the Royal Marsden Hospital. 

These events were a thoroughly successful, and we would like to congratulate 

Year 8 on their impeccable event planning skills.  A big thank you to Year 8. 

Giving Nations Christmas Fayre 
Students and staff collaborate once again to raise money for a worthy cause 

www.kingsinternational.co.uk 
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In addition to the Giving Nations Christmas Fayre, a recent cake sale at Kings saw further funds raised for the 

Royal Marsden Hospital. Sweet treats were on sale at brunch and lunch, with large queues forming each time! 

In total, over £250 was raised at this event alone, showing how wonderful Kings students are when it comes to 

supporting charities that mean a great deal to their peers. A special thank you goes to volunteers who came 

and sold cakes, and to Mrs Catchpole and Georgina White for their organisation of this event. 

Cake sale increases total for Royal Marsden Hospital 
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We were delighted to be invited to visit 
Camberley Mosque with a group of Year 8 
students who are studying Islam in their RS 
lessons. 
 
We were warmly welcomed by our guide 
Gemal, who took us on a guided tour of the 
mosque. He explained how the mosque is 
used by the local Muslim community and 
gave an insight in to worship by showing us 
how Muslims pray. 
 

Miss Beattie commented on how impressed 
she was with all that Year 8 had learnt and 

how excellent they were at sharing what they had experienced in their RS lessons. 
 
We would like to thank the local Muslim community for arranging such an interesting visit and 
look forward to working with them again in the very near future. 

Mosque trip gives Year 8 an educational experience 

The national ‘Into Film Festival’ is a free, annual  
celebration of film and education for colleges and 
schools across the UK.  This year, the RS Department 
were delighted to be able to take a group of Year 10 
and 11 GCSE students to attend the schools’ premier 
of ‘He named me Malala.’  
 

This is an inspirational documentary about the  
youngest ever recipient of the Nobel Peace Prize, 
Malala Yousafzai. At age 15, Malala was severely 
wounded by a Taliban gunman on her school bus for 
advocating for girls’ education. The film gave an  
insight into Malala’s battle for life, her passion for  
education inspired by her father, and her meetings 
with world leaders. Malala is now a leading world campaigner for girls’ education globally as  
co-founder of the Malala Fund. 
 

The screening was followed by an exclusive, live Q&A with Malala herself. After the screening, Year 10 
and 11 said they were inspired by Malala’s courage and her passionate belief in the importance of  
education for all. They felt it was a documentary everyone should see. 
 

We would like to thank Reverend Jon Sermon from High Cross Church for supporting us on this visit. 
 

“One child, one teacher, one book and one pen can change the world.” Malala Yousafzai 

Malala film inspires GCSE students 



Year 7 were delighted to receive 
their brand new reading books 
from Bookbuzz once again. The 
Book Trust, which runs this  
fantastic scheme, provides books 
to school students at a greatly 
subsidised cost, allowing each 
student to get a book of their 
choice at no cost. 
 

The books to choose from this 
year were wide in terms of both 
genre and style, for example, 
‘Flirty Dancing’ mixes the idea of 
school drama with a dancing 
competition, while ‘Jinx’ takes a 
look at a young wizard’s journey 
into the magical unknown. 
 

Students completed bookmarks indicating which book they desired and these have now been handed to 
students in a special assembly. They were thrilled, with many students eager to begin reading their  
exciting new books straight away! A special thank you goes to the Parents’ Association for funding  
BookBuzz this year. The students and English Department are incredibly grateful for their generosity! 
 
The English Department are running a competition for Year 7, asking them to write a review about their 
Bookbuzz book. House points will be available for each entry and awards for the best reviews will be  
given out next half term. Come on, Year 7, go for it! 

Year 7 are buzzing about books 
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Staff and students made their way up to London  to 

support Kings student Millie Green (8LWI) in the West 

End theatre production of Billy Elliot, the Musical.  
 

Set in a northern mining town against the background 

of the 1984 miners’ strike, Billy Elliot is the inspirational 

story of a young boy’s struggle against the odds to make 

his dreams come true. The story follows Billy’s journey 

as he stumbles out of the boxing ring and into a ballet 

class where he discovers a passion for dance that  

inspires his family and whole community and changes 

his life forever. 
 

Ellie McDonald said, ‘I loved it! The production was great and the dancing and singing was amazing.’ 

Lucy Couper commented, ‘It was great to see one of our friends on stage—she was fantastic!’ 

Miss Morrish, Miss Nelson and Mr Wickenden, who all organised the trip had a fantastic time, were 

astounded by the level of production and performance from Millie and the rest of her cast mates.  

Congratulations Millie; we can’t wait to see your name up in lights one day! 

Billy Elliott showcases student’s talent 
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Some of our KS3 students recently had the 
opportunity to attend the Project Ability 
County Festival at Surrey Sports Park in 
Guildford on Friday 13th November. 
 

During the day, the students had to take 
part in hockey and cricket skills  
competitions against other schools from 
Surrey.  
 

There were 10 schools in total and we  
managed to achieve the silver in the  
cricket competition. Congratulations to  
Jade Cartwright, Shane Edwards, Callum 
Dobson, Charlie Lingwood, Chris Pengilley 
and Aaron Work; they were a credit to the 
school and many of the organisers spoke 
very highly of our students, referencing 
their outstanding behaviour and attitude  
towards disadvantaged pupils. 

Surrey Sports Festival 

 

 
 

The Year 7 netball team played their first game 
of netball against The Winston Churchill School 
on the 9th November.   
 
Despite being down 5 – 2 after the first  
quarter, they managed to win the game 11 – 9!   
All the girls showed immense focus and  
determination and they utterly deserved the 
win.   
 
Congratulations to  

Sophie Kenton (Captain) 

Grace De-Ath 

Emma Jolliffe 

Emilie Parker 

Maya Stouthamer Carrington 

Nawarat Khajatjone 

Summer Shaw 

Sophie Winton 

Hopefully, this is a sign of positive things to 
come! 

Netball team in stunning win 
 

 
 

The Year 9 girls’ football team, led by captain 
Alisa Harvell, managed to get to the semi-final 
of the North-West Surrey Girls 6-a-side  
Football Tournament. There were strong  
performances from our experienced players 
and there were also solid displays by our  
debutants. Goal scorer Libby Kingshott lead the 
way by scoring some fantastic goals! 
 
After beating Salesian College before half term, 
the Year 7 boys’ football team then went on to 
play Farnham Heath End in two games,  
winning one and just missing out in the other. 
During both matches, there were impressive 
performances from debutants J. Jay Bryant, 
Nicholas Gilchrist and goal scorer Ian Nondje-
Essoh Silva. 
 
The Year 7 boys football team also recently 
played against The Connaught School and  
sadly lost out to a very good side. However 
there was an outstanding performance from 
young goalkeeper Nicholas Gilchrist who is 
continuing to impress since joining Kings! 

Other PE News 
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Year 10 donned their best outfits 

to attend the mock wedding of 

two of their peers, Eleanor Bassett 

and Christian Nondje-Essoh Silva. 

As is the tradition at Kings, the RS 

Department organised the event 

to allow students to experience a 

Christian wedding ceremony, in 

order to prepare them for their 

GCSE, specifically the unit covering 

‘Marriage and Family’.  This event 

was organised by a small group of 

Year 10 students, alongside Miss 

Beattie and Mrs Bartlett, who we thank and congratulate for their hard work and for the success of the event.   

Eleanor made a stunning ‘bride’, and was ably supported by ‘bridesmaids’ Lucy Constantine, Bethany Jordan, 

Esther Knowles and Lydia Westwood. Joshua Betteridge (father of the bride) proudly walked Eleanor down 

the aisle where her ‘groom’, Christian, awaited her alongside his ‘best man’, Joshua Bayliss. The beautiful  

musical interlude was provided by Rebecca Downer, accompanied by Megan Pillay on the piano. The reading 

during the ceremony was given by Joshua Betteridge and Evelyn O’Shea. The ceremony ended with the  

signing of the register. Special thanks go again to Rev. Nicole for giving his time to officiate in an exciting  

fashion! 

More photos on page 11 

Year 10 Mock Wedding 2015—a beautiful ceremony! 

It seems the spark of competition is always a winner! Students in Year 8 have 
recently been studying Shakespeare’s ‘A Midsummer Night’s Dream’ in English, 
and two classes were treated to an exciting homework that showed off their 
creative skills to the maximum! 
 

Mrs Jafferi’s and Mrs Bavin’s classes went head-to-head to see who could cre-
ate the most impressive Globe Theatres. Students could choose to make their 
models however they liked, as long as they were 3D. A myriad of materials 
were used, including Lego, cardboard and, to the delight of their teachers and 
fellow students, even cake Globe Theatres were entered! 
 

Runner-up prizes went to Samuel  
Rogers, Gabrielle Sellstrom, Thomas 
Denbigh and Sydney Williams. 

 
Eventually, two winners were chosen. The award for the best overall  
construction went to Calumn Paterson (8APO), whose impressive structure 
was created out of hundreds of lolly sticks and took many weeks to make. 
The award for the most original and creative concept went to Alex Lively 
(8APO), whose pop-up creation was wonderfully unique. Both students  
received chocolate treats and will have their work displayed in the LRC. 
Congratulations! 

Year 8 construct impressive Globe Theatres 
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Y11 Road Safety presentation highlights important issues 

Road safety is a very important and valuable lesson that 
everyone needs to be aware of. At Kings, teachers ensure 
that these messages are clearly understood by all stu-
dents. One successful way that this has been achieved is 
through visual presentations, such as drama productions 
by outside companies. 

On Friday 6th November, Year 11 had the opportunity to 

increase their knowledge and understanding further on 

road safety. The ‘Performance in Education’ company 

paid a visit to Kings with a production entitled ‘Braking 

Point’.  

Run by Surrey County Council, this creative drama was 

intended to highlight the importance of a variety of aspects of road safety, but specifically to do with being 

a driver or passenger. It also focused on the risks and traumatic situations that can be caused through lack 

of information on this subject.  The students took part in a range of activities that were not only fun and 

informative, but taught them about the necessities of keeping safe on the UK’s roads.  

One student considered that the production was modern and very relevant for their age group.  

Precious Muchimba said, ‘It was interesting to see the risks of road safety in a different perspective. The 

presentation leaders were similar to our age so it brought into light that these things could happen to us.’ 

Overall, the Year 11s felt this performance was very helpful and had a positive impact. Thank you to  

everyone that took part and we hope to see the students using the information gained in their daily lives. 

Y7 Citizenship Day is a success 
 

 

An exciting day was experienced by our Year 7 students 

and  some young people from Carwarden School  

recently. 
 

The Young Citizen Scheme provides youngsters with the 

knowledge and skills to lead safe, healthy lives and to  

understand how their behaviours can impact on others. 

Over 400 young people across three days at local  

secondary schools take part in practical sessions delivered 

by qualified professionals. The sessions are conducted in a 

supportive and sensitive manner.  
 

Students thoroughly enjoyed the workshops throughout the day, which included Personal Safety, First 

Aid and Cyber Safety. The final session included a question and answer session which gave the students 

an opportunity to ask questions about the topics taught during the day. 
 

One Year 7 student commented, ‘Citizen Day was one of my best school days. It was filled with fun and I 

never got bored. The day taught me how to take care of myself and others and also the environment. 

They took safety to a whole other level!’ while another said, ‘I enjoyed it when we watched the play all 

about the dangers of alcohol. I certainly wouldn’t touch alcohol after it showed what it can do to your 

bodies!’ 
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Maths Challenge students show their construction skills 

Construction skills aren’t one of the subjects taught at 

Kings, but our students seem to love it, nonetheless! 

These skills were put to the test when eight lucky Year 

8 students were chosen to participate in a construction 

challenge at Collingwood School. Organised by SATRO, 

this contest intended to display the science, technolo-

gy and robotic skills of young people. 

On Wednesday 14th October, Alex Osmond, George 

Asprey, Charlie Crossley, Alex Lively, Filipe Gomez, Lucy 

Couper, Lucy Briggs and Chloe Cox took part in a contest to build a bridge between two tables. However, this 

task wasn’t as easy as it sounds, due to the fact the only materials they were allowed to use were paper, masking 

tape, nuts and bolts! They were then placed into pairs and combined with other pairs from other schools to form 

teams. They were then faced with not only making the bridge itself, but creating a presentation to accompany it. 

The two winning teams both had two representatives from Kings International College. Alex Lively and Lucy 

Briggs won the title of Best Bridge overall. The judges also revealed that Lucy’s presentation played a big part in 

winning them the award.  Additionally, Filipe Gomez and Charlie Crossley took the 

triumph of Best Design. Both wins were great achievements. Well done!  

 

All the students had a great time, as Chloe Cox and Lucy Couper stated, ‘We built 

a rubbish bridge but more importantly we built friendships with other schools 

which was even better!’ They proved the point that these competitions aren’t just 

about being the best, they’re about forming relationships and working well in 

teams. 

 

 

 

Many of our gifted students participate in extra curricular 
activities outside of school. One of these talented pupils 
is Summer Shaw (7CDI), who takes part in competitive 
judo.   

Summer competes in many different types of challenges, 
from county to international contests. Her most recent 
match was an international competition; on 25th October, 
Summer received a bronze award, which for her age is a 
wonderful achievement, particularly considering this was 
her first competitive year! Another one of her previous 
successes was an open event in Gloucestershire, where 
she received 3 gold awards, another great  

triumph! Overall, she has won 10 gold, 4 silver and 6 bronze medals, remarkably without picking up any injuries! 
 
Due to all these competitions, Summer believes this has been one of the most enjoyable years in her favourite 
hobby. One compulsory element to competing is to have high hopes for the future and she certainly does!  
Summer’s ambition is to compete in the Olympics and we’re sure she is capable of doing so. She commented, ‘I 
like learning technique and have fun with my teammates’. Well done to Summer for her accomplishments to date. 
We hope to hear more about them in the future. 

Student makes spectacular start on judo journey 



Year 9 have once again been enjoying learning about the variety of GCSE subjects on offer during the  
options process. English, Maths, Science and RS are compulsory; students then have at least 10  
others to choose from. The students eventually select 3 of the subjects available to them, depending on 
what they enjoy and think would be appropriate for their future career paths.  
 
Before being given their booklets, the students went to the Surrey Careers Fair at Surrey University. The 
students were educated about different colleges and universities which provide opportunities in the  
future. Various companies were present to help students make good decisions on the  
different options and courses available.  After Christmas, the Year 9 pupils will have assemblies from 
different subjects to help them make informed choices. 
 
Even though this process can seem intimidating to the students, teachers have been assisting them to 
ensure that everyone is well prepared. 

Year 9 Options process begins 

Despite being a brand new subject, students in Year 10 have evidently settled into their Business Studies 
work very quickly! A recent challenge, set by Coca-Cola, saw many of our students creating a brand new 
healthy drink which would potentially be viable for the commercial market. These ideas were then  
presented to three representatives from Siemens, with the students showing a great level of confidence 
in their newly acquired business skills. 
 

Business teacher Mrs Zenonos said, ‘Students exceeded all expectations and their work was superb. 
The business people were so complimentary about our students, and are keen to come back and work 
with Kings pupils again in the future.’ 
 

The winning entry from this event is being entered into a national competition - fingers crossed for a  
positive outcome! Well done Year 10! 

Business Challenge sees super creations 

Despite being a delicate topic, students at Kings are always educated about the importance of sexual 
health. During December, Peer Productions gave a presentation and dramatic performance to Year 10 
students about contraception and the issues surrounding teenage pregnancy. 
 
A variety of subjects were discussed; the stories presented to the students were full of emotion, and had 
a strong impact on the students in the audience. Despite being a serious matter, the organisation  
presented the many lessons through musical and humorous displays. This resulted in our students feeling 
far more comfortable about the presentation, enabling them to feel safe and secure when asking  
questions and raising issues at the end. 
 
One student commented, ‘It was both informative and funny and touched upon subjects that do concern 
us, but in a relaxed and approachable way.’ Another student stated, ‘I learnt quite a lot from the show. It 
was interesting to see it from a dramatic point of view, and it’s certainly raised awareness of areas that 
can be quite taboo.’ 
 
Thanks once again to Miss Bache for her organisation of this informative performance. 

Peer Productions deliver an informative performance to Year 10 
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On Friday 6th November, students in Year 9, 10 

and 11 were offered the opportunity to visit 

some of the towns that were affected by the 

First World War. This coincided with work in 

the GCSE History course and for those who 

were choosing their options.  

After an early start (despite some minor set-

backs that they were faced with!) the students 

arrived in Calais and then travelled to the 

small town of Ypres. They got the chance to 

visit some iconic places from the war. This  

included the site of the Christmas truce the 

Ypres memorial and the Menin Gate.  

Three of our students, Jack Jolliffe , Evelyn 

O'Shea and Adam Hooper were  

selected to represent the school by placing a poppy wreath 

underneath the arches of the Menin Gate. The students did 

this in the daily procession that has happened every single day 

since the silencing of the guns on November 11th 1918.  
 

Head Boy Jack Jolliffe stated, ‘It was a truly enlightening  
experience. It gave us the opportunity to appreciate the  
immensity of the wars, and it’s definitely something I’ll never  
forget.’ 
 
Thank you to the History Department for all their organisation. 

Ypres trip gives students a humbling experience to treasure 

Our superb Year 10 GCSE Dance class gave their all while working  
together to create an astonishing piece. Working with a dance artist 
from Woking Dance, plus Zambesi’s own Hannah Batley, the students 
choreographed a piece in just 6 one-hour session. This was then  
performed as part of the Woking Young Dance Makers platform at the 
Rhoda McGraw Theatre. The piece used music from Richard Alston's 
‘Overdrive’ and was loosely based around the idea of being trapped 
and trying to escape. 
Congratulations to Josh Betteridge, Abbi Burchell, Tegan Harkness, 
Haddi Jallow, Tia Jolliffe, Alice Kelsey, Annie Mackenzie, Evelyn 
O’Shea, Joshua Pilgrim, Sydnee Roberts, Khaddy Sowe, Kai Spriggs, 
Holly Sutton, Olivia Thorneycroft and Katie Thorpe on a brilliant  
performance. 

Dance students delight at Woking Festival 
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More photos from the Giving Nation Christmas Fayre 

The Performing Arts  
Department wish to  
invite you to this year’s 
production of 
‘Checkmate’ which  
follows the lives of ten 
main characters and how 
fate intervenes with their 
different paths in life.  
 
Performance Dates: 

Thursday 3rd and Friday 
4th March 
 
Time:  7.30pm – 9.30pm 
 
Venue: Drama Studio 
 
Ticket price:  
Adult £7, student £4 
 
Tickets available—
please obtain an order 
form from reception. 
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More photos from Year 10 Mock Wedding 
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Christmas Holidays 

Monday 21st December—Monday 

4th January 2016 

 

College reopens for Spring Term 

Tuesday 5th January 2016 

 

Year 10 and 11 immunisations 

Friday 8th January 

 

Year 7 Parents’ Evening—college  

closes at 15:25 

Thursday 21st January 

 

Year 9 Parents’ Evening—college  

closes at 15:35 

Thursday 4th February 

 

Student Review Day (Years 8, 9, 10 

and 11) 

Friday 12th February 

 

Spring Half Term 

Monday 15th—Friday 19th February 

 

Inset Day—college closed 

Monday 22nd February 

 

College production—’Checkmate’ 

performances 

Thursday 3rd and Friday 4th March 

 

End of Spring Term—13:05 closing 

time 

Thursday 24th March 

 

Easter Holidays 

Friday 25th March—Friday 8th April 

 

College reopens for summer term 

Monday 11th April 

Message from the Headteacher 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Well done Year 8 and Miss Beattie who masterminded the Giving Nations 

Fayre on Friday.  Mr Burns, who has recently joined our leadership team 

as Assistant Head, was impressed with the organisation and entered into 

the spirit of the event, although not as much as Mr Easton and Mr  

Shearer who both agreed to have their faces painted: most amusing! 

£1,130.75 was raised for the Royal Marsden Hospital, so very much in a 

great cause. 
 

Year 8 students in particular can say after this event that they are living 

up to our values of  challenge, collaboration,  responsibility, and possibly 

tolerance!  Please do talk to your sons and daughters about our values 

and how they can demonstrate these values at home as well as at school.  

We have been very impressed at how seriously they have taken to living 

these values. 

A student new to our school said, ‘In my last school when I gave up so did 

my teachers, but at Kings, when I started to give up, all the teachers  

didn’t.’  What a powerful statement about the ethos of the college also  

reflected in the tenacity and aspirations of our students. 

 

Our Science students certainly  rose to the challenge  on 16th December 

as they confidently and expertly explained some of the wonders and  

mysteries of science  to parents and students. One parent commented 

that, 'It was outstanding  that the teachers took a back seat and allowed 

their pupils to shine.’ I’m looking forward to the next Christmas  Science  

Lectures or even Summer Lectures! 
 

We say goodbye to Mrs Lacey, our Attendance Manager and Student  

Receptionist.  We express our thanks to Mrs Lacey for all her hard work 

and wish her every happiness as she leaves for the Isle of Wight.   

Mrs West will be holding this responsibility until a permanent  

appointment is made.   
 

We also said goodbye to Mrs Rooney, our LRC Manager. Her drive and 

enthusiasm in leading the Accelerated Reading programme with the  

English Department was impressive. We welcome Mrs Phillips to this role 

on 5th January. I would like to publicly thank Georgia Ludlow, a Year 10 

student, for running the LRC in Mrs Rooney’s absence.  Staff and students 

have been singularly impressed with her efficiency and dedication.  

Please do let us know of your child’s  extra–curricular successes. 
 

In our last assemblies, the Reverend Andrew Knowles spoke of how much 

joy can be given, and indeed received, by a small act of kindness. Kings 

News  demonstrably shows how the students think of others. 
 

During one of our special assemblies last week, focussing upon keeping 

children aware and safe from radicalisation, we were exploring why  

individuals held extremist views.  Our students were asked what Islam 

meant and with one voice they responded impressively and correctly 

with: ‘Peace’. 

I wish you a happy and peace filled Christmas. 

Judith Langley 

If you are interested in becoming part of 

our growing and enthusiastic Parents’ 

Association, please contact Mr Cooke: 

t.cooke@kings-international.co.uk 

http://mailsrv/owa/redir.aspx?C=Y1Hq22kwWkajlZoToU-ZeOR6aJj4JdAI8WueRDmswJ652iq8DSxZ6Su02DECOCpOsLMD2Nto0c0.&URL=mailto%3ad.nelson%40kings0international.co.uk

